
Tiny Homes as Temporary Housing vs. Permanent Dwelling Units 
In Washington State, a tiny home with wheels and a chassis is actually called a park model 
recreational vehicle (PMRV) and is approved only for temporary/recreational use in the 
state. A tiny home/PMRV with its wheels taken off and mounted on a foundation will still be 
viewed as a park model recreational vehicle and its use will still be considered as 
“temporary/recreational” (and not approved as a permanent dwelling unit). Exceptions in 
state law (RCW 35.21.684 and RCW 36.01.225), however, allow a PMRV to be used as a 
residence if it is located in a mobile home park, hooked up to utilities, and meets the other 
requirements of the applicable RCW. 

While some tiny home owners intend to use them only for temporary living purposes, others 
want to use them as permanent, or long-term, residences. In most cases, however, a tiny 
home/PMRV cannot be converted into a dwelling unit. The International Residential Code 
(IRC) addresses dwelling units and requires that “permanent provisions for living, sleeping, 
eating, cooking and sanitation” be provided in a dwelling, along with other requirements 
such as heating, mechanical and energy efficiency provisions. For example, park model 
recreation vehicles are only required to meet minimal insulation requirements of R-5 for 
floor, R-5 for walls and R-7 for ceilings. In contrast, dwellings are held to a much more 
efficient requirement of R-30 for floors, R-21 for walls and R-49 for ceiling, providing greater 
energy sustainability. 

It is a long and involved process for a tiny home to be approved as a dwelling unit: 

1. A person would need to submit engineered plans to the Factory Assembled 
Structure Program of the Washington State Department of Labor and Industries 
(L&I) for the construction of a “modular building” (or to the local building department 
for a site-built tiny house). 

2. Those plans would be reviewed under the specific Washington State Administrative 
Code (WAC 296-150F) for conformance with the requirements of the IRC. 

3. Once approved, the builder would request inspections during the construction 
process until final approval had been obtained. 

4. After final approval, the L&I inspector would attach the “Modular Gold Label Insignia” 
to the unit and a notice would be sent to the local Building department, letting then 
know that the factory assembled modular unit is being transported to the intended 
end user site. 

5. Permits from the local building department would be required, and they would need 
to approve the foundation and installation of the tiny home. 

6. The local jurisdiction will typically instruct the owner of the modular unit to provide 
design engineering for foundation and anchoring attachments from a licensed 
Washington State Engineer or require a L&I approved general design for attaching 
the tiny home structure to a permanent foundation. 

All utilities (water, sewer and electric) for a permanent tiny home would need to be 
connected in the same manner as a typical single family house; use of extension cords and 
garden hoses would not be allowed. 

Read more – http://mrsc.org/Home/Stay-Informed/MRSC- 

http://mrsc.org/Home/Stay-Informed/MRSC-Insight/December-2015/Tiny-Homes.aspx

